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May 9, 2024  
 
Mr. Michael Wich, ICC Nominating Committee  
c/o Will Coffman 
International Code Council  
900 Montclair Road  
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
 
SUBJECT: Letter of Recommendation – Mr. Randy Metz   
 
 
Dear Nominations Committee,  
 
Mr. Randy Metz has decided to seek re-election to the ICC Board of Directors Section A position. 
Mr. Metz currently serves on the budget, the investment, and mergers and acquisitions 
committees and serves as Chairperson of the bylaws committee. His service on these committees 
has prepared him well to serve additional term, having now learned more information about the 
organization, combined with his extensive chapter leadership experience; Randy truly knows 
what is important to our membership.  
 
Randy has been involved in the Fire Service for 32 years and heavily involved with the State and 
National Code Development process for 23 years and can represent all code officials well as the 
Section A Representative.  
 
Over the past 20 years Randy has had the pleasure to serve the International Code Council at both 
the chapter and committee levels and has also had the opportunity to serve on the Southern 
California Fire Prevention Officers Board of Directors and the Region I Board of Directors with 
which he desires to expand his ability to serve by seeking re-election to the Section A seat at the 
2024 Meeting in Long Beach CA.  
 
Randy is dedicated and devotes his time, energy and ideas to continue to further the advancement 
of code officials of all disciplines.  Mr. Metz knows the value of membership and partnerships to 
be an invaluable and vital part of the success of ICC and each perspective from Building, Fire and 
the partners in private Industry should be heard and valued.  
 
 
The Yosemite Chapter believes that Mr. Randy Metz will continue to thrive, learn, listen and help 
shape the future of ICC. We are pleased to offer our Chapter’s support to Mr. Metz as he seeks to 
be re-elected to the ICC Board of Directors Section A Position.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Brian Odom 
President, Yosemite Chapter International Code Council  

 


